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Scott Carey

From: Shirley Briggs <shirley.briggs@pressmail.ch>
Sent: Monday, October 31, 2022 8:13 PM
To: Scott Carey
Subject: {11/03/2022} NTRPA Governing Board Meeting—Public Comment (Item # 2)
Attachments: Petition.pdf; Jenkins.pdf; Jenkin.pdf; Hyman.pdf; Paterson.pdf; Greg_Ressio_Letter.pdf; 

Perez.pdf; Knapp.pdf; Lebish.pdf; Other letters.pdf

WARNING - This email originated from outside the State of Nevada. Exercise caution when opening 
attachments or clicking links, especially from unknown senders. 

Greetings Mr. Scott Carey; 
  

Please enter the attached PDF letters into the official record of the Nevada Tahoe 
Regional Planning Agency Governing Board. This board and/or the entirety of its 
members have been active in streamlining approval of cell towers in the Tahoe Basin, 
and recently approved a very controversial one in Incline Village. It is my hope that the 
Board and the public better understand the impacts these towers have on neighboring 
residents. The attached letters expose and describe this "human element" that has 
often been overlooked during theses decisions. The sentiment is representative of 
public opinion of property owners around the entire Tahoe Rim. 
  

Thank you Mr. Carey for your consideration. 
  
  

Shirley Briggs 

























From: Candace Stowell
To: Sue Blankenship
Cc: John Hitchcock; Kevin Fabino
Subject: FW: Reference: File#19-026, Special Use Permit for Verizon Monopine, 1360 Ski Run Blvd.
Date: Monday, August 5, 2019 12:10:54 PM
Attachments: SLT 1360 SkiRun Cell Tower.docx
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Sue-
 
Forwarding a late public comment for tomorrow’s appeal hearing.
 
Many thanks-
 
Candace
Candace H. Stowell, AICP
Associate Planner
Development Services – Planning Division
City of South Lake Tahoe, CA
530-542-7405
cstowell@cityofslt.us
 

 
 
 
From: wo8700@aol.com <wo8700@aol.com> 
Sent: Monday, August 5, 2019 12:05 PM
To: Brooke Laine <blaine@cityofslt.us>; Jason Collin <jcollin@cityofslt.us>; Cody Bass
<cbass@cityofslt.us>; Tamara Wallace <twallace@cityofslt.us>; Sue Blankenship
<sblankenship@cityofslt.us>; Devin Middlebrook <dmiddlebrook@cityofslt.us>; Candace Stowell
<cstowell@cityofslt.us>
Cc: kristin.jenkin@yahoo.com; jeremy.jenkin@sbcglobal.net; charlie913@gmail.com;
dcosta@associasn.com; wo8700@aol.com
Subject: Reference: File#19-026, Special Use Permit for Verizon Monopine, 1360 Ski Run Blvd.
 
To All,
 
Thank you for your time today and service to our community.   Please see attached letter regarding the
proposed Verizon Cell Tower at 1360 Ski Run Blvd.  My family and I hope you consider the
consequences of such action of allowing the placement of such tower in a residential area.   
 
Thank you.

mailto:cstowell@cityofslt.us
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mailto:jhitchcock@cityofslt.us
mailto:kfabino@cityofslt.us
mailto:cstowell@cityofslt.us

[bookmark: _GoBack]August 5, 2019



City of South Lake Tahoe City Council

1901 Lisa Maloff Way, Suite 206

South Lake Tahoe, Ca 96150



Mayor Brooke Laine, Councilmembers Jason Collin, Devin Middlebrook, Cody Bass and Tamara Wallace



RE: Special Use Permit (File#19-026)



Thank you for your time and service to our community.  I am writing today to oppose the proposed installation of a cell tower at 1360 Ski Run Blvd. South Lake Tahoe, CA 96150.    Cell towers, in general, should not be placed in areas where families live and play.  This tower is within feet of residents including the 23 unit Needle Peak Condominiums where we reside.   We share the following concerns and ask the city and elected board of South Lake Tahoe to reconsider this installation.   



Health – Many studies have shown a relationship between the distance from base stations and a variety of health complaints.   They have found the closer people live there is an increased incidence of reported physical symptoms including headaches, dizziness, irritability, nausea and memory loss.   These factors alone should be considered when putting cell towers close to residents in any area of SLT.



Financial -- Decrease in property values of residences near cell towers.  Published reports and facts show a decrease of up to 20% is evident.   This in conjunction with the owner of the property, Hansens, who will receive a monthly “rent” of up to $3,500 from Verizon.   Cell towers are a “for profit” item.   There is no need to place a tower in a residential neighborhood.  There are plenty of commercial sites and lesser dense areas in SLT that can be used for “financial gain” of a corporation.    



Is this tower really needed?   We have lived at Needle Peak for several years and have never had an issue with cell or wireless service.  In addition, cell towers are an eyesore for this community and any community.   Commercial sites are better suited for such towers.  The Ski Run Blvd. area is a beautiful part of South Lake Tahoe with views of the lake.   The tree lined streets and neighboring residents add to the persona of the area.  A needless cell tower planted in the middle will change the beauty of the area.  



In closing, I ask the city council reconsider this proposal and deny this cell tower location at 1360 Ski Run Blvd. (APN#025-58-07) .



Sincerely,




Gordon Paterson and Family

Needle Peak Condominium Resident and Board Member  

Wo8700@aol.com

916-803-6566 

















Gordon Paterson
Needle Peak Condominiums #21
South Lake Tahoe, CA 
916-803-6566



August 5, 2019 
 
City of South Lake Tahoe City Council 
1901 Lisa Maloff Way, Suite 206 
South Lake Tahoe, Ca 96150 
 
Mayor Brooke Laine, Councilmembers Jason Collin, Devin Middlebrook, Cody Bass and Tamara 
Wallace 
 
RE: Special Use Permit (File#19-026) 
 
Thank you for your time and service to our community.  I am writing today to oppose the proposed 
installation of a cell tower at 1360 Ski Run Blvd. South Lake Tahoe, CA 96150.    Cell towers, in 
general, should not be placed in areas where families live and play.  This tower is within feet of 
residents including the 23 unit Needle Peak Condominiums where we reside.   We share the following 
concerns and ask the city and elected board of South Lake Tahoe to reconsider this installation.    
 
Health – Many studies have shown a relationship between the distance from base stations and a 
variety of health complaints.   They have found the closer people live there is an increased incidence 
of reported physical symptoms including headaches, dizziness, irritability, nausea and memory loss.   
These factors alone should be considered when putting cell towers close to residents in any area of 
SLT. 
 
Financial -- Decrease in property values of residences near cell towers.  Published reports and facts 
show a decrease of up to 20% is evident.   This in conjunction with the owner of the property, 
Hansens, who will receive a monthly “rent” of up to $3,500 from Verizon.   Cell towers are a “for profit” 
item.   There is no need to place a tower in a residential neighborhood.  There are plenty of 
commercial sites and lesser dense areas in SLT that can be used for “financial gain” of a corporation.     
 
Is this tower really needed?   We have lived at Needle Peak for several years and have never had an 
issue with cell or wireless service.  In addition, cell towers are an eyesore for this community and any 
community.   Commercial sites are better suited for such towers.  The Ski Run Blvd. area is a 
beautiful part of South Lake Tahoe with views of the lake.   The tree lined streets and neighboring 
residents add to the persona of the area.  A needless cell tower planted in the middle will change the 
beauty of the area.   
 
In closing, I ask the city council reconsider this proposal and deny this cell tower location at 1360 Ski 
Run Blvd. (APN#025-58-07) . 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Gordon Paterson and Family 
Needle Peak Condominium Resident and Board Member   
Wo8700@aol.com 
916-803-6566  
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From: Sue Blankenship
To: Brooke Laine; Frank Rush Jr.; Heather Stroud; Jason Collin; Joanne McDonough; Sue Blankenship
Cc: Kevin Fabino; John Hitchcock; Candace Stowell
Subject: FW: Cell tower needle peak
Date: Monday, July 8, 2019 4:57:22 PM

Good evening Council, Please see the below correspondence from Cash Leish.

Susan Blankenship, CPMC
Elected City Clerk
(530) 542-6005

-----Original Message-----
From: cash lebish <cashlebish@yahoo.com>
Sent: Monday, July 8, 2019 4:03 PM
To: Sue Blankenship <sblankenship@cityofslt.us>
Subject: Cell tower needle peak

To whom it may concern,  my name is Cash Lebish owner at 3606 needle peak Rd. I am appalled that there is
serious consideration for planting a cell tower in an overcrowded location including Ski Run Village, especially
when a location at the very top of the mountain pass from Ski Run and Saddle would be more logical.  I have talked
to my real estate agent only to find out that my property value will decrease at least 25% and probably more, as it is
a major drawback for the dangers and appearance it presents.  Even though you may claim there is no health hazards
there is many studies that have been done around the world that price different,All this without compensation to
anyone in the area  except for Hansen’s Resort.  Please reconsider this atrocity and deny the application to approve
this location for his cell tower.
Thank you Cash Lebish

mailto:sblankenship@cityofslt.us
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July 30, 2019 

 

 

City of South Lake Tahoe City Council 
1901 Lisa Maloff Way, Suite 206 
South Lake Tahoe, CA  96150 
 

Mayor Brooke Laine, Councilmembers Jason Collin, Devin Middlebrook, Cody Bass, and Tamara Wallace:     

We are writing to oppose the proposed installment of a cell tower in the Ski Run Acres neighborhood specifically on the 
property of Hansen’s Resort located at 1360 Ski Run Blvd, South Lake Tahoe, CA 96150.  Cell towers do not belong in 
residential neighborhoods as they have many negative externalities.  We share the following concerns and ask the City 
of South Lake Tahoe, Verizon and property owner(s) of Hansen’s Resorts to immediately halt the planned installation of 
the cell tower located at 1360 Ski Run Blvd. SLT, CA  96150. 

Financial – There is a proven substantial decrease in home values located near cell towers.  Research shows 
approximately 90% of home buyers and renters have reduced interest in properties near cell towers and would actually 
pay less for those properties.  A price drop of up to 20% is evident in many published articles, not to mention the 
Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) considers cell towers as “Hazards and Nuisances.” In addition to 
homeowners losing, the City loses also-when property values drop, property taxes are lower.   (“Impact of 
Communication Towers…2017”.) 

Conversely, property owner(s) of Hansen’s Resort stand to earn a monthly stipend that could be as much as $3,500.00 
which is a personal, yet greedy, incentive to approach and request the cell tower be installed on their property.  This 
neighbor of ours never reached out to us or other neighbor in the near vicinity to ask if anyone opposed this cell tower 
installation.   

Democratic Process – We were shocked to learn of the proposal of the tower in our neighborhood or any residential 
neighborhood within the South Lake Tahoe region.  Although the City posted a public notice of Aug. 6, 2019 meeting in 
our local newspaper, we never received anything directed to our household where the cell tower is proposed to be 
built/located.  It is the City’s responsibility to inform those who live directly near the proposed tower location.  That 
never happened.  Shame on the City Council for not notifying its constituents of this egregious plan.   

Health – “The majority of published studies in different countries have shown a relationship between distance from 
base stations and a variety of health complaints. They have found that the closer to the towers people live there is an 
increase incidence of reported physical symptoms including those below. These are the same symptoms that people 
who have microwave illness (AKA electrosensitivity) experience and also similar to what Cuban and Chinese Diplomats 
reported in unusual “attacks in 2017.” 

 headaches 
 insomnia 
 dizziness 
 irritability 
 fatigue 
 heart palpitations 
 nausea 
 loss of appetite 
 feeling of discomfort 
 loss of libido 



 poor concentration 
 memory loss 
 neuropsychiatric problems such as depression (“mdasafetech,”2017) 

 

Nuisance – Cell Antenna facilities require maintenance that may be performed at any time, day or night. We will see an 
increase in trucks and service personnel that will be an additional unnecessary public nuisance. Additionally, the 
operation of a generator and cooling systems is quite likely to increase noise levels especially for those living close to 
and in the building, and the back-up diesel generators will add to air pollution in our neighborhood.  

As recent as May 2019, a unanimous decision by the, “Washoe County commissioners overturned the previous approval 
of a special use permit for a proposed 117-foot-tall cell phone tower” in an Incline Village neighborhood. (“Washoe-
County…2019”)  

In closing we ask that each of your city council members critically think about how each of you would react if you were 
faced with a tower being built adjacent or within 1,000 feet of your home?  We do believe the answer to this would be 
that you would oppose a cell tower in your residential neighborhood as we do.       

Again, please immediately halt the planned installation of the cell tower located at 1360 Ski Run Blvd. SLT, CA  96150. 

 

Thank you,  

 
 
 
Edward A. Knapp 
Barbara A. Knapp  
3689 Verdon Lane 
South Lake Tahoe, CA  96150 
530-544-2130 
 
Cc: Susan Blankenship, City Clerk 
 

https://magazine.realtor/daily-news/2019/06/24/nar-fcc-s-5g-plan-could-hurt-property-owners 

https://www.tahoedailytribune.com/news/washoe-county-commissioners-reject-proposal-to-build-117-foot-tall-cell-phone-tower-at-lake-tahoe/ 

https://mdsafetech.org/cell-tower-health-effects/ 

https://ehtrust.org/cell-phone-towers-lower-property-values-documentation-research/ 

“Impact of Communication Towers and Equipment on Nearby Property Values” prepared by Burgoyne Appraisal Company, March 7, 2017 

The Cost of Convenience: Estimating the Impact of Communication Antennas on Residential Property Values (Land Economics, Feb. 2016) 

The Lo Down on Cell Towers, Neighborhood Values, and the Secretive Telecoms(link is external) (The Dissident Voice, Dec. 19, 2015) 

 



From: David Jinkens
To: Brooke Laine; Jason Collin; Cody Bass; Devin Middlebrook; Tamara Wallace
Cc: monicalaketahoe@yahoo.com; Frank Rush Jr.; Sue Blankenship
Subject: LETTER IN SUPPORT OF CELL TOWER APPEAL
Date: Sunday, August 4, 2019 4:06:21 PM
Attachments: Cell Tower Appeal Support Letter.pdf

 
Dear Mayor Laine and City Council Members:
 
Please see the attached letter in support of the appeal of Monica Eisenstecken that will be heard by the
City Council on August 6, 2019.
 
I ask that the letter be reviewed and made part of the appeal record for that meeting.
 
Thank you and best wishes,
 
David
 
David Jinkens
City Resident

mailto:djinkens@charter.net
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From: Kristin Jenkin
To: Brooke Laine; Jason Collin; Cody Bass; Tamara Wallace; Sue Blankenship; Devin Middlebrook
Cc: Jeremy Jenkin; wo8700@aol.com; Charlie Alexander
Subject: Regarding File #19-026, Special Use Permit for Verizon Wireless Monopine, 1360 Ski Run Blvd.
Date: Monday, August 5, 2019 11:33:11 AM

Dear Mayor Laine, Mayor Pro Tem Collin, and Council Members Devon, Bass and Wallace,

We have been home owners in South Lake Tahoe for over 15 years at Needle Peak Villas. We were just informed
TODAY of the proposed plan to add a 5G, 112’ cell tower adjacent to our property.  The Appeal document states
that homeowners within 300 ft were notified via mail on July 24th.  We never received anything.

We have significant concerns over the following:
- Property value decrease (local realtors , HUD and other studies show up to a 25% property value loss)
- Health hazards (FCC studies show no known hazards but MANY other studies show contrary)
- Land use is low density residential
- Cell tower is a “for profit” and should not be located in a residential zone
- Hansen’s should not be allowed to make a commercial profit for lease of his land that benefits his financial gain
- Homeowners will be required to inform the presence of cell towers within the sale documents while selling their
home
- Offensive Siteline for neighborhood
- No environmental studies have been performed

We 100% support the finding of all the other residents that have expressed their opposition and concerns on this
matter. We urge the Council to reconsider the approval and force the cell towers location to be in a commercial zone
further away from any residence.

Sincerely,
Kristin Jenkin, Vice President Needle Peak Villas Home Owners Association
Contact 714-928-4488
Jeremy Jenkin, Board of Director, Needle Peak Villas Home Owners Association
Contact 949-283-5072

Sent from my iPad

mailto:kristin.jenkin@yahoo.com
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From: Chris Fiore
To: Frank Rush Jr.; Sue Blankenship
Subject: Fwd: No on the cell tower
Date: Monday, August 5, 2019 7:04:46 PM

Passing this along. 

Begin forwarded message:

From: "Joanne Hyman" <joannehyman@comcast.net>
Date: August 5, 2019 at 6:59:33 PM PDT
To: <cfiore@cityofslt.us>
Subject: No on the cell tower

Dear Sir:
Please vote no on the tower.
We sent the form to the City stating no on the tower.
We reside at 1410 Ski Run  # 11.
 
Thanks
David and Joanne

mailto:cfiore@cityofslt.us
mailto:frush@cityofslt.us
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01AUG 2019 

South Lake Tahoe City Council and Mayor 
1901 Lisa Maloff Way 
South Lake Tahoe, CA 96150 
 
RE: 1360 Ski Run Blvd 
File no.; 19-026 
Special Use Permit for New 112’ Verizon Wireless Tower and Associated Equipment Hearing 
Date: Tuesday, August 6, 2019 
Appellant: Monica Eisenstecken  
 

Dear City Councilmembers and Mayor, 

I am a nearby property owner of 3565 Needle Peak Rd, 800’ from this project.  

This letter is primarily to support all efforts of Ms. Monica Eisenstecken’s Appeal, File #19-026, regarding 

a special permit to build a 112’ cell tower at 1360 Ski Run Blvd. I would like to state additional impacts to 

consider regarding this tower placement, and its collateral potential impact with adjacent small cell 

sites. Secondly, this letter is to respectfully request the Planning Commission, and City Council use 

lessons learned from this appeal to consider adopting more master planned review process for future 

wireless service expansion. The approval process for expansion of wireless broadband services must be 

better aligned with lessons learned in other similar city’s experiencing the same, and regional planning 

efforts already underway such as “Connected Tahoe” by the Tahoe Prosperity Center.  

I fully support the letter from Ms. Eisenstecken’s lawyer. Please consider the following additional points 

to justify the appeal; these points formulated from information I gathered from watching video of the 

archived City Council and Planning Commission meetings: 

 The 1360 Ski Run tower plan includes installation of a backup generator which adds emission and 

environmental concerns related to its exhaust, noise, and fuel source. 

 During the planning approval meeting, a question was asked regarding the proximity of this tower 

site to the nearest recently approved small cell antennae. The answer that the nearest new small 

cell site was 1.5miles away is incorrect. A new Verizon small antenna is only 800’ away from the 

proposed tower site; currently constructed in front of my house at 3565 Needle Peak Rd. 

 The visual simulations do not address routing of the additional power and fiber cables needed to 

support the site. The project has a vault placement in the street adjacent to the tower, but doesn’t 

state what conductors nor how they are to be routed into the vault. Since all utilities in this 

neighborhood are aerial, I assume same for this new cabling, which will probably be routed along 

poles with the currently approved small cell antennae. This adds a cumulative visual concern not 

adequately addressed in this or any of the previously approved special permits.  

 The noise concern was inadequately addressed during the planning meeting. A legitimate concern 

was raised about the “hum” of such sites, but did not result in any conditions being added to the 

permit. This site will contain components that generate external noise, i.e., cooling system fans, 

transformers, and the backup power generator. To address residential area noise impact, site data 

should be provided showing the pre-project ambient noise level during the quietest period, 



generally at night.  DBA levels for the fans, generator, etc., should be compared to determine site 

impact. In most cases where mechanical facilities exist in residential areas, they requite extra 

insulation and special air handling features to mitigate noise generation.  

I recommended the city’s goal be to immediately reduce the current public concern of uncontrolled RF 

oversaturation, and unnecessary commercial facility buildout into residential areas. The risk of no action 

is additional appeals, a drain on the public and Councils precious time for similar issues with every future 

cell antenna placement.  

I request future permit applications for cell antenna expansion in residential area require special 

conditions that address min setback from adjacent residences and driveways; noise generation; and 

limit the visual impact of aerial cable routing (i.e., require underground installation after a certain visual 

threshold is reached). The permit process should require an independent party assessment of the RF 

coverage to assure it meets public saturation concerns and regional planning needs.  Lastly, I 

recommend that future applicants cease use of the adjacent residential addresses to describe a facility 

location. Via web search of public records, my property address, 3565 Needle Peak Rd, is now 

permanently and unfairly associated with a small cell facility location. In my opinion, this could be 

considered an unauthorized take of my property that requires mitigation. 

Thank you for your time and consideration. 

Sincerely, 

Gregory Ressio 

  


